To: Clerk @VBH
Bob Kosin
Dan Strahan

ROADS AND BRIDGES MONTHLY REPORT DECEMBER 2012

CUBA ROAD BRIDGE

Dan Strahan met with IDOT on December 4 to discuss the Phase I Engineering for the project. Project Development report for Phase II was authorized.

2013 ROAD AND DRAINAGE PROGRAM

The topographic surveys have been completed for the 2013 program. A limited drain tile survey of Spring Creek Road has also been completed.

A storm sewer easement on the Klein Subdivision at Spring Creek Road and Braeburn Lane will be revised to reflect changes made by the current owner and to give the village the ability to make repairs as they become necessary.

Meetings with property owners affected by some drainage issues in this area will be scheduled in the new year.

BARRINGTON AREA CONSERVATION TRUST

As a result of our meeting with BACT earlier this year, the village will again meet with BACT in January to discuss their goals and plans for 2013. By advance planning and communication, confusion and misunderstandings about BACT projects and various IDOT, village, utility, etc. easements, rights of way, and regulations can be avoided.

This endeavor should prove beneficial to both parties and the continued preservation of our unique rural character.

2012 TRAFFIC COUNTS

As expected the traffic counts on village roads showed a decrease in traffic since the 2007 count, but by more than expected -20%.

A detailed report is attached. The highest traffic counts remain Plum Tree Road east of Ridge, Algonquin/River Road, Dundee Lane, Haegers Bend, Helm Road and Ridge Road.

Patty Meroni, Chair, Roads and Bridges